West Virginia Reading Association

Minutes Of Meeting

Meeting Place: The Greenbrier, White Sulphur Springs, WV

Date: December 13, 2007

Time: 12:15 pm
Number of members present: 46


Number of visitors: 7

Recording Secretary: Kim Burris

The regular meeting of the Executive Board of the West Virginia Reading Association was held at The Greenbrier in White Sulphur Springs, WV.

The following members were present:

Erin Albaugh

Jennie Bechtold

Jeanne Bennett

Kathy Blue

Mary Brown

Sandy Brown

Judy Browning

Kim Burris

Dennis Caldwell

Viki Caldwell

Brenda Chadwell

Ron Chadwell

Kathy Chapman

Kim Copley

Sharon Cuomo

Melissa Davis

Suzanne DeVoe

Marcia Dunlap

Kristy East

Maryann Ehle

Janet Foss

Betty Gainer

Terri Gunter

Marguerite Harbison

Robert Harrison

Becky Hatfield

Jone Hersch

Aleda Hileman

Barbara Jones

Demi Lewin

Frank Mace

Roma Marcum

Mary Marockie

Lois Meadows

Jean Morris

Jean Pearcy

Moke Post

Shelley Short

Gail Smith

Jenny K. Stucin

Margie Suder

Kati Wade

Angie Ware

Elisa Jamey Weber

Mary Kay Wensyel

Jean Workman

The following counties and special interest groups were represented:

Barbour

Berkeley

Brooke

Cabell

Fayette

Jefferson

Kanawha

Logan

Marion

Marshall

Mason

McDowell

Morgan

Nicholas

Ohio

Pocahontas

Raleigh

Ritchie

Roane

Upshur

Webster

Wetzel

Wood

Wyoming

CALL TO ORDER

President Moke Post called the Executive Board meeting to order at 12:15 pm. A quorum was established and the agenda was approved.  

MINUTES

Recording Secretary Kim Burris read an executive summary of the September 15, 2007 Executive Board meeting.  The minutes were approved as read.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Jean Pearcy reviewed income and expenditures through November 30, 2007.  The report was filed.

BOARD REPORTS
Reports were given and filed by the following Executive Board Members:

President-Elect Viki Caldwell welcomed everyone to the conference.

Vice President Mary Kay Wensyel reported activities since the last Executive Board Meeting.  She also reminded everyone that the 53rd conference will be held in Charleston, WV on November 13, 14, and 15, 2008.

Corresponding Secretary Brenda Chadwell reported correspondence received and sent since the last Executive Board meeting.

Director of Membership Development Erin Albaugh reported a total of 1,033 WVRA members as of December 8, 2007.  

Finance Director Frank Mace requested that each committee chair, officer, and district director examine their line item in the budget and determine where cuts in funding can be made.  Report funding cuts to him (fmace@access.k12.wv.us) by December 17, 2007.

Past President, Aleda Hileman, as Nominations & Elections chair presented the following slate of officers to the WVRA Executive Board for the year 2008-2009:

   President- Viki Caldwell

   President-Elect- Mary Kay Wensyel

   Vice President- Brenda Chadwell

   Recording Secretary- Kim Burris

   Corresponding Secretary- Kim Burris

   Treasurer- Jean Pearcy

Motion seconded by Kathy Blue. Motion carried

Recommendation by Aleda Hileman that the two secretary positions be combined and that the bylaws be changed to reflect this move.

DISTRICT DIRECTORS
The following District directors gave or sent reports:

District I, Melissa Davis

District III, Kathy Blue
District V, Ronald Chadwell

LOCAL COUNCIL REPORTS
Reports were given (or received) and filed by the following counties and special interest groups:

Barbour

Berkeley

Brooke

Jefferson

Kanawha

Logan

Marion

Marshall

Mason

McDowell

Morgan

Nicholas

Ohio

Pocahontas

Preston

Raleigh

Ritchie

Upshur

Webster

Wetzel

Wood

Wyoming

COMMITTEE REPORTS
Committee reports were given (or received) and filed by the following committee chairs.

Authors – Lois Meadows

Bylaws & Handbook 

Motion by Dr. Jennie Bechtold and Jean Workman: Change of Bylaws – That Article IV, Section I, regarding Executive Council for Officers be changed to eliminate the Office of Corresponding Secretary.  Frank Mace seconded the motion.

Motion by Dr. Jennie Bechtold and Jean Workman: Change of Bylaws – That the duties of Corresponding Secretary (Article IV, Section 8) be combined with the duties of Recording Secretary (Article IV, Section 7), to be reflected in the WVRA Bylaws and Handbook after the vote on the motion(s) at the Executive Board meeting in February, 2008.   Frank Mace seconded the motion.

This two-part motion was made from a recommendation of the Bylaws and Handbook Committee.  The motions will be voted on at the February meeting in accordance with our Bylaws.
Citations & Awards- Sharon Cuomo and Jenny K. Stucin 

   Special Project - PAC (Ad Hoc) – Rebecca Hatfield

Evaluations – Suzanne DeVoe


Higher Education – Dr. Robert Harrison

Newspapers in Education – Kati Wade

Parents and Reading- Jone Hersch and Margie Suder

Registration- Janet Foss and Kim Copley 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was no unfinished business.

NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Executive Board will reconvene at 3:55 for the Delegates Assembly.  The next Executive Board Meeting will be February 9, 2008 at The Blennerhassett Hotel in Parkersburg, West Virginia.

ADJOURNMENT
President Moke Post adjourned the meeting at 1:34 pm.
